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Welcome New POST Staff Members 

Please join us in welcoming the newest POST staff members Eric Schinzing and Cameron 

Carmichael. Both Eric and Cameron have joined the training team as Training Specialists.  
 
Mr. Schinzing possesses many years of training experience including serving as a Field 
Training Officer and was previously employed with the Douglas County Sheriff’s Office.   
 
Mr. Carmichael has joined POST after serving many years in numerous law enforcement 

positions including University Nevada Reno and several years with the City of South Lake 
Tahoe. 
 
 
 

New POST Academy Commander 

POST is pleased to announce that Brian Mehrer has been appointed as the POST Academy 
Commander. Brian joined the POST staff as a Training Specialist in October, 2016.  Brian 
has previous law enforcement experience and holds a B.A. from Jamestown College in 
North Dakota and a Masters in Education from Montana State University. Please join us in 
congratulating Brian on his new position. 
 

 

Commission Meeting Scheduled for February 9 

The next Commission Meeting is scheduled to be held at the POST facility located at 5587 
Wa Pai Shone Avenue, Carson City.  Starting at 9:30 A.M., a workshop will be held followed 
by a regularly scheduled meeting. Among the topics to be discussed are revisions to the 
Category I, II, III, and Reserve Basic Training topics. Access the Commission Meetings page 

of our website for more information. 
 

 

  

2016 Annual Compliance 

The reporting of annual compliance for all officers for 2016 should have been submitted to 
POST by December, 31, 2016.  The compliance reports have been run and sent to each 
agency showing their deficient officers. The Notice of Non-Compliance for the non-
compliant officers listed will be sent out to each agency soon for immediate distribution. 

After giving the notice to the non-compliant officers, the Declaration of Service should be 
promptly returned to POST via mail, email or fax.   
 
Once an officer receives a Notice of Non-Compliance, he or she has 60 days to complete all 
annual requirements (which must be reported to POST) to prevent the Commission from 
suspending their Basic Certificate. For questions or issues regarding 2016 annual compli-

ance, contact Rick Radecki.   

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO SPOCs:  If you are submitting training for 2016, MAKE SURE 
to change the CREDIT YEAR for EVERY form submitted to 2016 when you are reporting any com-
pliance training for 2016.   MAKE SURE EACH FORM IS CORRECT BEFORE YOU CLICK “SUBMIT”!  

 
This is VERY IMPORTANT!! 
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Professional Development Courses 
 

POST will be hosting the following Professional 

Development courses in the next few months:  

 

Management Course Module 1 
February 27 to March 10, 2017 
 

First Line Supervisor Program 
March 27 to April 7, 2017   Full, wait list available 
 

Background Investigations Course 
April 25 to 26, 2017 
 

Basic Instructor Development 
June 5 to 7 & 14 to 15, 2017  Full, wait list available 

 
 

Registration is on a first come, first served basis. To register, please visit the Forms Page on 
our website and fill out the “Professional Development Course Registration Form”. If there 
are any questions please contact Amanda Socha at asocha@post.state.nv.us.  
  

 

POST Academy Enrollment Policy 

 
Each POST academy class has a maximum of 32 cadets open to all agencies in the state.  

The start date and the enrollment packet for each academy class are posted on the POST 
website along with the specified deadline date for enrollment.  All completed forms and 
documents that are required for successful enrollment must be received by the specified 
deadline date, at which time the enrollment for that class is considered closed.  No other 
cadet enrollment will be accepted after this date unless an exception is approved by the 
POST Executive Director.  

 
If more than 32 cadets are enrolled in one class, acceptance will be based on an agency’s 
selection of no more than two cadets per agency, on a first come first serve basis, in  
addition to the following priority:   
 
1. Any officer granted an extension by the Commission; 

2. Rural agencies with cadets due to reach one year of employment prior to the start of the 
following academy; 

3. State agencies with cadets due to reach one year of employment prior to the start of the 
following academy;  

4. Rural agency cadets; 
5. State agency cadets; 
6. Tribal agency cadets 

 
Based on a cadet’s agency and the above priority, up to 4 alternate cadets will be identified, 
prioritized and notified. Alternate cadets must attend the first day of the academy with all 
required uniforms and equipment and participate in the physical readiness academy  
entrance test.  Alternate cadets are not guaranteed enrollment in the class; however, if  
vacancies occurs on day one, each vacancy shall be filled by an alternate cadet in their  

prioritized order. Any alternate cadet not confirmed into the class and officers that had  
successfully enrolled, but not accepted, will automatically be placed on a waiting list for the 
following academy class. 
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POST Professional Certificates Awarded   

POST is proud to list the following officers that have been awarded Professional  

Certificates during the month of December, 2016: 
 

11th Judicial District Court 

Noliena F. Castellanos, Advanced 

Carson City Dept. of Alt. Sentencing 

Justin M. Ryba, Supervisor 

Carson City SO 

Ricky N. Encinas, Intermediate 

Taylor Mieras, Intermediate 

Churchill Co SO 

Rudy M. Maynez II, Advanced 

Clark Co Dept of Juvenile Justice Svcs 

Katherine L. Huncovsky, Intermediate 

Clark Co Park Police 

Timothy L. Polk, Advanced 

Douglas Co SO 

Christopher J. Carson, Intermediate 

John C. Lenz, Supervisor 

Clayton E. Ridley, Intermediate 

Elko Co SO 

John D. Gaylor, Intermediate 

Loren P. Stevens, Intermediate 

Fallon PD 

Eric S. Clowser, Intermediate 

Henderson PD 

Hollie A. Chadwick, Management 

Walt E. Denison, Management 

Bryan S. Hartshorn, Supervisor 

LV Metro Detention Center 

Mark Binko, Intermediate and Advanced 

Charles Cooks, Intermediate 

Erick Cruz, Supervisor 

Jothan B. Peterson, Supervisor 

Kefin S. Pirih, Advanced 

Chendall R. Voris, Intermediate 

LV Metro PD 

Kristine M. Anderson, Intermediate and Advanced 

Richard A. Hart, Intermediate 

Kevin J. Lemire, Intermediate  

Thomas M. O’Connell, Intermediate and Advanced 

Roger M. Rasch, Intermediate 

Nicola Rinella, Intermediate and Advanced 

NV Dept of Public Safety 

Brian T. Drohn, Advanced 

Shawn W. Eckert, Advanced 

Kevin M. Finn, Advanced 

Glenn B. Smith, Supervisor 

Michael J. Stapledon, Supervisor, Intermediate and 
Advanced 

NV Gaming Control Board 

Kevin A. Smith, Advanced 

Reno PD 

Daron J. Andelin, Intermediate and Advanced 

Daniel P. Bickerton, Intermediate 

Charles Burow, Advanced 

Kellie B. Dunn, Intermediate 

Reno-Tahoe Airport Authority PD 

Michael W. Fretz, Intermediate and Advanced 

Harry S. Keast, Intermediate 

Brandon S. Randall, Intermediate 
Washoe Co DA 

Michelle M. Bays, Supervisor 

Washoe Co SO 

Anne M. Christensen, Advanced 

Brandon L. Flaherty, Intermediate 
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POST Professional Certificates Awarded   

POST is proud to list the following officers that have been awarded Professional  

Certificates during the month of January, 2017: 
 

8h Judicial District Court 

Eric A. Prunty, Intermediate 

Carson City SO 

Ricky N. Encinas, Advanced 

Lizzeth Lopez, Intermediate 

Matthew R. Smith, Supervisor 

Clark Co Dept of Juvenile Justice Svcs 

Jeffrey E. Jones, Advanced 

Vanessa J. Mitchell, Advanced 

Araceli Ruiz, Advanced 

Lauren F. Schein, Advanced 

Kirk A. Sugita, Advanced 

Clark Co School District PD 

Jason W. Elfberg, Intermediate 

Frank L. Franklin Jr., Advanced 

Jason W. Martin, Intermediate 

Douglas Co SO 

Geoffrey S. Marshall, Supervisor 

Ronald E. Skibinski, Supervisor 

Fallon PD 

Duane E. Jardine, Supervisor 

Daniel M. Shyne, Advanced 

Henderson PD 

Francis J. D’Amico, Supervisor 

Gary A. DeLoach, Supervisor 

Braden C. Dong, Intermediate 

Michael R. Kenny, Advanced 

Edward K. Little, Advanced 

James P. Petersen, Advanced 

Tammy V. Seevers, Advanced 

LV Metro Detention Center 

Charles Cooks, Advanced 

Erick Cruz, Intermediate 

Thomas C. Floyd Jr., Supervisor and Advanced 

Jothan B. Peterson, Intermediate 

Jorge R. Rangel, Advanced 

Matthew J. Siciliano, Supervisor 

LV Metro PD 

Mark A. Andre’s Intermediate 

Edward J. Laneve, Intermediate  

Phalon D. Mauntel, Intermediate and Advanced 

Bryan D. Peterson, Advandec 

NV Attorney General’s Office 

Alwyn O. Pindar, Intermediate 

NV Dept of Public Safety 

Bryan K. Gentry, Advanced 

Stephen K. Stewart, Intermediate 

William L. Walker, Supervisor 

Shawn W. Eckert, Advanced 

NV Gaming Control Board 

Christopher A. Whitton, Advanced 

Nye Co SO 

Robert B. Perry, Intermediate 

Pyramid Lake Paiute Tribal PD 

Michael D. Durham, Intermediate 

Reno PD 

Daniel F. Bond, Supervisor 

Bryan T. McQuatti, Intermediate 

 Washoe Co SO 

Tommi L. Aime, Advanced 

Paul A. Poljak, Intermediate and Advanced 
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